


Hamilton Board of Health                                                                                                                Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                                      Tuesday September 12 , 2023                                                                                                                             COA Building                                                                                                                                              299 Bay Rd., S. Hamilton, MA

Members Present:   David Smith, Chairman; Dr. Giselle Perez, Jean E. Ramsey, MD MPH                                          
Others Present:  Dennis Palazzo (Director of Health), Judith Ryan (Public Health Nurse), Peter Mirandi (Public Health Consultant for Town of Hamilton), Christina Donovan (Cumberland Farms), 
Call to order:  meeting was called to order at 5:10pm
Approval of minutes from August 9, 2023 - approved without objection      
Tobacco Violations: 
 Cumberland Farms – (1st offence) Christina Donovan addressed the Board to relay corrective actions Cumberland Farms has implemented, to include more training for employees and termination of employee who was in violation.   Motion;   Impose $1000 fine and submit monthly audit reports to the Health Dept. for a period of 1 year and summary description of the BARS program conducting audits – approved unanimously
Hamilton Convenience – (1st offence) – Motion; $1000 fine, 30 day suspension of the sale of tobacco products, remedial training. Prior to conclusion of 30-day suspension, the owner will hire audit program to conduct regular audits and submit written reports to Health Dept. on a monthly basis and suspension will be continued until Board approves such audit program. -  approved unanimously
Harrigan’s – (2nd offence) - Motion; $1000 fine, 14-day suspension of the sale of tobacco products, required remedial training program.  The owner has 30 days from the time of notice to hire audit program to conduct regular audits and submit written reports to Health Dept. on a monthly basis and suspension will be reinstated if audit program approved by Board is not submitted - approved unanimously
Title 5 Septic Loan Program/Financial Assistance - (tabled from last meeting)                                                                                            Background; There are two types of programs that are potential options for our residents;                                                                                                State sponsored program needs 2/3 approval at Town Meeting as Town becomes involved in homeowner’s loan.  Mass Housing programs seem to not require interaction for the Heath Dept. or the Town. This year Heather Ford received two requests for aid, the Health Dept. has received two requests for aid. Mass Housing program will be recommended to residents in need, however income requirements and credit check and loan amount cannot exceed 25k.  Jean Ramsey thought there was a positive reception at the Town Meeting on 9/5/23. No concerns from the Town Meeting and questions were answered with a favorable response.  This issue has remained tabled for further discussion.
                             
Report of Public Health Nurse, Judith Ryan.                                                                                           Infectious Diseases- Currently we are experiencing a .4% positivity rate with seven new cases of COVID-19 and 1 influenza case has been reported.  There are eight confirmed cases of Lyme disease, 1 suspect case of Tuberculosis and one confirmed case of Salmonellosis reported. Vibrio illness (spread though shellfish) may spike from Jun.-Oct. when it becomes a public health concern, also 
COVID-19 Vaccine not available as yet
Flu Clinic 10/26/23, COA, 2:30-5:30
RSV Vaccine not available as of yet but it is reported that CVS has a supply – recommended for infants and those who are 65 and older with health issues
 MDPH reported three WNV positive human cases Hampshire, Middlesex, Norfolk, Suffolk and Worcester Counties.  There have been no positive cases in humans reported.
Community,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                At-home New Mother Visits will begin soon with a host of programs for new or expectant mothers.                                                                                                          Naloxone will be ordered through One Stop and distributed as needed. 
Private Well Permitting;
Peter Mirandi offered that he is in touch with the 3D coalition, who will be meeting at the end of the month, in an effort to collect more regional data– Peter and David will attend.
Well water testing - tabled until after the 3D coalition meeting in an effort to collect more data to make a more informed decision. 

Health Director’s Report;
[bookmark: _GoBack]Several educational programs have been scheduled through regional social worker, Jessie Palm.  “Where’s my phone?” – what parents need to know about social media and screen time and “overdose prevention and response training” with One Stop harm reduction center.
Other Business;  
A resident asked if she could secure a copy of the statement on PFAS – the board has consented.
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
Motion to adjourn at 6:52 – passed without objection
Next meeting October 10, 2023 at 5pm, COA building



